

MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY
1/11/2000.

PRESENT: Dennis Stimson, Jamie Byrnes, Steve Gibson,
Hal Moir, Lynne Buchanan, Chris Cox,
Bryce Grossel, Maureen Rowe, Pat Healy,
Anne Thomas

APOLOGIES: Ian Lowcock

PREVIOUS MINUTES: Moved Steve Gibson
Seconded: Lynne Buchanan

(Date on Minutes was shown as 11/11/00, should have been
11/10/00).

BUSINESS ARISING:

Maureen advised that David Graham appears to be causing unnecessary anxiety for the ladies in relation to L.M.W. Wednesday comp. They have been told the recent decision is not in relation to the Wednesday L.M.W. Competition, but appear to be listening to rumours which appear to be coming from Wyoming.

Driveway repairs finalised and account has been paid.

Hal reported that drilled holes in the wall behind Court 13 were done to relieve build-up of water. However, there is not water at this end which means it is probably tree stumps.

In relation to the sandpit, Hal has had hole filled in and it is not dangerous to the children so will leave as it is at present. The equipment is all broken.

David Graham made appointment and came to view minutes and obtained copy of current Constitution.

Steve is still looking for cabinet.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Tennis NSW - 2001 Sanctioned tournaments.

“ “ Volunteer Awards

“ “ National Tennis Day

Hardcourt Association - Rule changes Interdistrict 2001

Recreation Planning Associates – Kincumber/Youth Recreation Facility (Steve will attend to
Completing form).

Gosford Tennis Centre – re Lease continuance.

Northumberland Region – Referee Training Course

Quote from Raw Landscapes re landscaping driveway - moved Steve, seconded Chris this work be
Done.

Report from Geotechnical re bottom complex. (given to Hal to read through). - land not moving
To any degree.

Steve advised there is to be no charge for Referee Training Course. Lynne, Jamie and Steve expressed interest in doing course – Dennis advised they should read the Rule Book as there is a written examination.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Mr and Mrs Thapper re incident with Tomas at Club Championships.
Tennis NSW – Volunteer Awards.
Northumberland Region re Inter-District fill-in (we have not received reply).

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Refund cheque required for Greg Gowland - Jamie will attend.
Invoice for \$1,880.00 for court repair to Jeffrey & Anor
Various accounts from Tennis Centre
Request from Jenny Rosenfield for payment of monies from Men's Sattelite. (Maureen moved seconded Hal that we pay Gosford Tennis Centre \$200.00 towards costs for Mens Satellite at this stage until cheque received and costs worked out.) - - 1 against this Decision).
Account from Liz Blake for phone account \$62.50.- moved.
Account for tap and water pipe replacement \$2,826.00 with GST – paid.
Office Works account
Trophy World account \$28.00 – Jamie will ring to find out what this is for.
Terry's Engraving for Championships and Tuesday Night Comp - \$1,909.00
Council Rates account – Dennis will speak to Council re this and Lease.
Raw Landscapes repair sandpit \$59.40.
“ “ drilling postholes and wall holes - \$703.00.
Account paid to Raw Landscaping for driveway \$8,910.00.
Troy phone account \$40.00.

No Bank Statement yet – end September credit \$56,000.00

Cheque to be presented approximately \$16 - \$20,000.00.

Jamie advised that he wrote a letter to Cougar Security re unpaid accounts.

Tennis NSW memberships \$972.50 to 1/11/00.

Pat advised she looked at members list on computer – 23 seniors and 173 adult members taken the day of L.M.W. registrations.

TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

No minutes from meeting on the 16/10/00.

JUNIOR COMMITTEE REPORT:

At present there is no Junior Competition Secretary.

No minutes for meeting on the 9/10/00. Verbal report given by Maureen from letter received from Rod.

Rod left meeting at 10.45 on 19/10/00 and did not know what happened at the rest of the meeting.

Steve was under the impression that we were still using the system 1 – 4. Steve reported that the meeting on the Wednesday asked that he contact Liz re format for comp, particularly division 1. Information from Rod was not strictly correct as he was not at the meeting for the whole time.

Steve and Liz decided they should both have a look at the competition entries and Liz wanted Patrick to attend, it was then decided by Steve that it should be a full meeting which was then called..

No matter which way you looked at the teams there was going to be problems. It was decided to leave the comp as had been done.

There is a big difference of opinion between Liz and Rod. Liz then handed over all paperwork to Patrick. Pat feels that no Committee person should say "yes" to anyone requesting where there team should be put.

A number of juniors went to Inverell and Singleton last weekend. Adam Feeney was runner-up in the 16's Australian Claycourt Championships.

We need to discuss with Tennis Centre re food for Presentation Night. We will have an Executive Meeting with them on the 13/11/00/

L.M.W. REPORT:

A.G.M. tomorrow night, 2/11/00.

Some good feedback from ladies re all playing in Gosford for current Night Comp, but not everyone is happy with this decision. Some feel they were not given enough notice. A couple of teams withdrew over our decision.

There are problems with incorrect rumour being put around that this decision also is going to include L.M.W. Wednesday Comp for next year, so article put in this week's Newsletter to correct these rumours.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Dennis advised work commenced yesterday at the bottom complex. Two courts to be done at one time.

Further break-in at bottom complex since last meeting.

NSW Country Tennis Association Conference at Terrigal next Saturday and Sunday.

We have lost a lot of our sponsors.

Maureen received phone call from John Ferguson at Council re our loan application. It is to go before Council meeting.

We will put up Notice of Motion for our AGM to replace the current Constitution with new Draft Constitution in it's entirety.

Dennis advised that at this stage it is possible he may be going back to Alice Springs next year for up to 10 months.

The Executive have discussed this and it was suggested that Pat would stand for President and I would act as Vice-President. However, if I am not going to be here for almost the year, that would not work. I hope to have a definite decision for our meeting on 22/11/00.

Meeting closed 11.20 p.m.